These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.


SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
August 11, 2015


The meeting was called to order by President Darlene Cullen at 7 pm.

President Cullen announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Darlene Cullen, and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:   Gary Jones, Frank Lemos, and Mayor’s Alternate Cheryl Nagel-Smiley and Superintendent’s alternate Annemarie Stoeckel.  Absent/Excused:  Bob Bengivenga, Vice President Faustini, and Stephanie Wolak

Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Eric Aronowitz, Carmela Sutor, and Libby Barsky.
                                         Mayor Anesh arrived at 7:04 pm.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Led by Frank Lemos
 
MINUTES:

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the Public meeting minutes of July 14, 2015.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

Check #11332 through #11368, totaling $35,157.76 were reviewed by Gary Jones, Melissa Katsingris, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, and President Cullen prior to the Board meeting.

Gary Jones made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

MONTHLY REPORTS:


Expense Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the expense report.  

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.
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Cash Receipt Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the cash receipt report.  

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Anesh arrived at this time.  (7:04 pm).

 
Statistical Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the statistical report.  

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s report in detail.

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the director’s report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Finance and Budget:  Melissa Katsingris reviewed the Bank Statement report in detail.

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the financial report.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.
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Policy:  Gary Jones stated that the meeting with the Policy Committee was successful and they are meeting again on the 19th.

Personnel:  President Cullen has nothing to report at this time.

Building & Grounds:  Bob Bengivenga had nothing at this time.

Technology:  Annemarie Stoeckel has nothing to report at this time.

Community Relations:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley stated the Community Relations Committee (Annemarie, Frank & Cheryl), Darlene, Linda and Councilman Ray Rusnak also attended.  It was a worthwhile meeting.  They are looking to have 3 opening, dignitaries and invited guests, public and opening day for the children’s library.  Another meeting is planned for August 20th.

Long Range Planning:  President Cullen has nothing to report at this time.

Mayor’s Report:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley deferred to Mayor Anesh who stated progress.

Liaison to the Schools:  Annemarie Stoeckel has nothing to report at this time.

Board President:  President Cullen stated this will be discussed under new business.

Friends of the Library:  Frank Lemos has nothing to report at this time as they have not had a meeting.  The next meeting is September 3rd.

OLD BUSINESS:  President Cullen stated there is no old business at this time.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Cullen called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed the unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Structural Concepts Payment #13:

President Cullen informed the Board that this Structural invoice is not certified.  It has not been signed off by George or Andy.  Andy is waiting for some things from Structural and until he receives this, structural will not be paid.  President called for a motion to approve payment to Structural up to $205,250.97.  

Frank Lemos made the motion to approve payment to Structural up to $205,250.97, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.
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2.  Approval of Annual Audit: 

President Cullen called for a motion for approval of the annual audit.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

3.  Borough Paving Project Discussion:

President Cullen reviewed that at the last meeting the paving project was discussed and we were going to pitch in up to $5,000 for curbing.  The bids were opened last week, there were 4 bidders and all of the bids came in higher than what was budgeted for and the lowest bid was approximately $30,000.00 to $40,000.00 higher than what was budgeted for this project.  No one approached us; I said I would discuss this at the Board meeting.  If we could approve up to $15,000.00 towards the paving because the pavement is not only going to benefit the Borough, it is benefiting the Library and in addition to the paving the Borough will then put up the decorative lighting that is going to be in the front of the building on the Library side.  If everyone is in agreement to approve up to $15,000.00, we would need to cut a check to the Borough.  We are not going to pay a specific bill and they would not need this until the paving project actually starts.  

President Cullen called for a motion to approve payment to the Borough for the paving up to $15,000.00

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.

4.  Letter from Verizon:
President Cullen stated that Linda received a letter from Verizon today requesting payment for relocation of copper facilities at the Library.  The estimate for this work is $7,949.49 and we would have to make an advanced payment.  Linda spoke to Andy the Architect and Art Walter, our IT guy and he felt that the cost was a little high for what they are expected to do and Linda e-mailed them requesting an itemized bill to make sure we are not duplicating any of the work.  What we are doing tonight is to approve up to that amount with the understanding that we are going to try and lower it.  The Contractor took care of the conduits and Harvey is taking care of
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where some other things are going.  When the itemized bill is received Andy and Art Walter will take a look at it will see if it comes closer to what they were expecting.

President Cullen called for a motion to approve payment to Verizon in the amount up to $7,949.49.

Annemarie made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

President Cullen called for a motion to close the Public portion of the meeting.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

TRUSTEE REMARKS:
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Christmas in July was very nice.  I hope everyone is enjoying the summer and I am looking forward to getting the opening festivities underway.
Melissa Katsingris:  Enjoy the rest of your summer.
Frank Lemos:  Enjoy the rest of your summer.
Gary Jones:    Hoping you’re all having a good rest of the summer and have a safe Labor Day.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Happy Labor Day and opening of school.
Linda Hansen:  Have a good summer.
Carmela Sutor:  Have a good summer
President Darlene Cullen:  Have a good summer everybody and thank you to the Friends of the Library for everything that you did for Christmas in July and thank you for expediting the meeting tonight.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Cullen called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:20 pm.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 
Carmela A. Sutor
Library Board Secretary

